
Subpart R - Public Interest Exclusions 
 
 § 40.361   What is the purpose of a public interest exclusion (PIE)? 
  (a) To protect the public interest, including protecting transportation employers and employees 
from serious noncompliance with DOT drug and alcohol testing rules, the Department's policy is to ensure 
that employers conduct business only with responsible service agents.  

(b) The Department therefore uses PIEs to exclude from participation in DOT's drug and alcohol 
testing program any service agent who, by serious noncompliance with this part or other DOT agency drug 
and alcohol testing regulations, has shown that it is not currently acting in a responsible manner.  

(c) A PIE is a serious action that the Department takes only to protect the public interest. We 
intend to use PIEs only to remedy situations of serious noncompliance. PIEs are not used for the purpose of 
punishment.  
(d) Nothing in this subpart precludes a DOT agency or the Inspector General from taking other action 
authorized by its regulations with respect to service agents or employers that violate its regulations. 


